
  
 

 

Donor Mom:  Margaret Valsechi 
Editor’s  note:    On  April  26,  2014,  donor  mom  and  
Long Island TRIO member Margaret Valsechi  spoke 
at the Remember and Rejoice Ceremony at St. 
�3�D�W�U�L�F�N�¶�V���&�D�W�K�H�G�U�D�O��in New York City.  We asked her 
to recount her memories of the event.  Following her 
narrative is the text of the speech she gave that 
afternoon.  We think you will find it very moving and 
meaningful. 
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Good Afternoon, my name is Margaret Valsechi and I 
am a donor mom. 
 

My son Stephen was my oldest 
of my three children; he was a 
wonderful son and brother. He 
loved all kinds of music and 
was always trying to get me to 
listen to bands he liked. He was 
adventurous and wanted to 
travel the world. Stephen 
moved to Ireland in 2009, to 
see family and start his travels. 
He ended up staying in Ireland 
and his sisters and I got to 
spend a few weeks with him 

that summer. We had a great time together, enjoying 
a family wedding and Stephen brought his sisters to 
his favorite places in Belfast. We didn’t know it then 
but that would be the last time we would see Stephen 
alive. 

 

 

LI TRIO 
Long Island TRIO is a non -profit all 

volunteer organization committed to 
improving the quality of lives touched 

by the miracle of transplantation 
through support, advocacy, education, 

and awareness.  
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In the early hours of October 4, 2010 my sister Mary 
called from Belfast to let us know that Stephen had 
had a bad accident and was at the local hospital 
fighting for his life. My daughters, my boyfriend and I 
arrived in Ireland early on October 5th and went 
straight to the hospital. Almost every member of our 
family was there praying for Stephen, from the oldest 
member of the family my uncle Hugh who is in his 
80's to my great nephew and every one in between. 
We spent the next few hours with Stephen, holding 
his hand, talking to him and praying for him.  
 

At 3pm the doctors told us that 
Stephen was brain dead. That was 
the most devastating news I have 
ever heard in my life. This 
handsome 6 foot 6, healthy, happy 
child of mine was gone. How would 
we ever see another day without 
him? 
 
As a family we knew that Stephen 
was a registered organ donor so we 
did not hesitate when we were 

asked about organ donation. It would be the final 
selfless act my son would do on this earth.  
 
Stephen’s organs were sent to England, he gave the 
gift of life to four people on October 6, 2010. His 
kidneys were given to a 42 year old woman and a 17 
year old girl. Both had been on dialysis for 3 years. 
His liver went to a 40 year old woman, and his heart 
went to a 25 year old man.  
 
After a wake and funeral mass in Ireland we returned 
to NY and brought Stephen home with us to be buried 
in the same cemetery as his dad who had died 10 
years earlier. 
 
About   4   months   after   Stephen’s   death   we   received  
our first of many letters from Bobby, who received 
Stephen’s heart. He thanked us for the wonderful gift 
that Stephen gave him. We cried every time we read 
the letters from Bobby and his fiancé Becca. We 
wrote back right away. In one of the letters from them 
Bobby and Becca told us they were expecting their 
first child in October 2011. Charlie Stephen was born 
near the end of October. We are honored that his 
parents gave him Stephen as his middle name.  
 
Eventually we started writing directly to each other 
and got photos form Bobby and Becca with pictures of 
Charlie, what a beautiful baby. My sons Stephen’s gift 
had now helped this young couple bring a new life into 
the world.  

In August 2012 my daughter Ellen and I traveled to 
England to meet Bobby, and watch him participate in 
the British Transplant games. It was an emotional 
couple of days getting to meet Bobby, Becca, Charlie 
and all their families. But we felt a bond right away 
and were accepted by all in the family. Bobby let us 
feel his new heart beating in his chest. There are no 
words   to   describe   the   feeling   of   hearing   your   child’s  
heart beat again after their death. It was breathtaking. 
We kept in contact with each other after our return 
home to NY. We speak every week and get to Skype 
every so often. Hearing my beautiful grandson Charlie 
call me Nanny on the phone brings so much joy to my 
life.  
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Ellen and I returned to England in June of last year to 
attend Bobby and Becca’s wedding. It was wonderful 
to see them become husband and wife, knowing how 
sick Bobby had been and now here was this 
handsome young man waiting at the altar for his 
bride. 
 
By the end of June of this year another baby will come 
into our lives as Bobby and Becca are expecting baby 
number 2. We have plans to travel to England a few 
months after the birth of the baby.  
 
The death of my son Stephen is something our family 
will never recover from; he is missed and loved every 
day. It has been my honor to be his mom and a 
privilege to have him in my life for 26 years. His life 
continues in those he gave the gift of life to and to all 
who knew him and all who hear his amazing story. 
Thank you. 

(Editor’s  note:    Bobby  and  his  wife  Becca  had  their  second  
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Bobby and Margaret at British Transplant Games 2012'
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Upcoming Events 
Wednesday, September 10 – General Meeting – 7:30 PM 
– Thomas Diflo MD – Westchester Medical Center. 

Saturday, September 20 – Rose Garden Ceremony 
honoring organ donors and their families – Eisenhower 
Park – Parking Fields 6 & 6A - 12:00 noon. 

Saturday, October 11 – Special Weekend Edition of LI 
�7�5�,�2�¶�V���*�H�Q�H�U�D�O���0�H�H�W�L�Q�J – 12:00 noon – Long Island 
Jewish Medical Center – Teaching Center – Joseph 
Scott Weiner MD – Psychiatry – Associate Professor, 
North Shore-LIJ School of Medicine. 

Wednesday, November 5 – General Meeting – 7:30 PM – 
Lewis Teperman MD – NYU Langone Medical Center – 
Advances in New Drugs and Transplants 

Friday, November 21 – Holiday Party – Leonard’s  
Palazzo – Great Neck 

 
August Re-Birthdays 

Richard DeRocher August 24, 1999 Kidney    

Eileen Dimino August 10, 1996 Kidney    

Iris Edelson August 2, 1995 Liver    

Mary Ferris August 14, 2001 Kidney    

June R. Herman August 30, 2005 Kidney    

James Jewell August 13, 1986 Liver    

Michael Marchetti August 19, 2011 Liver    

Richard Marrone August 31, 2010 Liver    

Chris Russo August 13, 1997 Kidney    

Joan Sabal August 31, 2005 Kidney    

Michael Sosna August 21, 2013 Kidney     

George Tietjen August 23, 2001 Kidney    

Luis Torres-Ayalaway August 18, 2008 Liver    

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

September Re-Birthdays 
Hugh Collins September 13, 1990 Liver 

Alice Dillon September 5, 2007 Kidney 

Neila Farber September 29, 2007 Kidney 

Elise Folk September 25, 2007 Kidney 

Robert Gabe September 15, 1997 Heart 

Soterios Georghiou September 22, 2011 Heart 

Kathleen Gerlach September 8, 2005 Kidney 

Judith Gluck September 3, 2002 Kidney 

Helena McDermott September 18, 2008 Kidney 

Arthur Menendez September 19, 2002 Kidney 

Margie Ng-Reilly September 27, 2010 Kidney 

Jack S. Panes September 17, 2008 Kidney 

Karen Paulick September 8, 1996 Liver 

Richard Randall September 3, 2005 Liver 

Barry Rose September 12, 1995 Kidney 

Eric Young September 7, 1979 Kidney 

"Save The Date" and enclosed raffle letter to be 
presented to restaurants and businesses in 
order to obtain raffle prizes for our Holiday 

Party 
 

The LI TRIO Holiday Party will be held on Friday 
evening,  November  21,  2014  at  Leonard’s  of  Great  
Neck (Palazzo) 555 Northern Blvd, Great Neck, 
NY. 
 
Please help by asking for and obtaining raffle 
prizes for our LI TRIO Holiday Party raffle.  Make it 
the best ever and most successful party once 
again.  Many of you know we have a huge amount 
of wonderful raffle prizes every year at the party 
and, as you'll see in the enclosed letter, this is how 
our volunteers request most of them. 
 
We are preparing for the Holiday Party and 
enclosed is a letter that all members can present to 
a restaurant, store, or business selling goods or 
services in order for the member to obtain a prize 
to be raffled off at the Holiday Party.  Please bring 
the prizes to the General Meeting where Florence 
and Jerry Sosna will accept them from you for 
wrapping and processing or call Jerry at 516-482-
2908 to arrange a pickup. 
 

Save The Date: Friday evening, November 21, 
2014-Leonard’s  of  Great  Neck  (Palazzo) 

 



LONG ISLAND TRIO AUGUST 2014 

 

 

Transplant Games:  Jennifer Lentini 
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….Throughout  the  days  you  are  filled  with  activities,  
opening and closing ceremonies. You can compete in 
athletic events such as swimming or events such as 
poker.  It's about bringing transplant patients together 
and showing what transplantation does.  It gives you 
life.   Also there are living donors and donor families 
there.  
 
I remember when we were getting lined up for the 
opening ceremony my heart was beating a mile a 
minute.  Even though we were just walking in as a 
group I was nervous and couldn't believe I was 
actually at the games.  I got to be a part of a bigger 
picture. We walked in team by team, then donor 
families, living donors, and each group had their own 
presence.  The stadium filled with laughter and tears 
as transplant recipients were there to compete.  
Donor families have lost their loved ones.  They got to 
see many people, whether it was their actual donor or 
a recipient in general and what the gift of life does for 
people.  As the ceremony continued, I cried and 
laughed and enjoyed every moment in the stadium.  A 
large Olympic-style torch is lit at the end.  Fireworks 
come spurting out, lighting up the sky in an array of 
colors.  That's when I knew the games had started 
and  it  was  time  to  begin  this  week’s  journey.   
 
I completed a 5k run with my boyfriend Tommy.  We 
didn't exactly run it but we finished it and, in that heat, 
that itself was an accomplishment. When the day 
finally arrived for me to play tennis I had a pit at the 
bottom of my stomach.  I knew the games are about 
spreading awareness and having fun but I wanted to 
play great for Team Liberty and myself. 

 
I only started playing 
about a month ago and 
some of my competitors 
have played for years.  I 
went on the court with all 
my nerves and with a 
smile and positive attitude 
on my face.  I wanted to 
enjoy every moment on 
the tennis court.  I even 

had a green racket to support organ donation.  I 
played my heart out no pun intended.  In the end I 
won a bronze medal.  I think I was happier then 
people that won gold.  I came off the court with a 
sense of pride and realized how much I actually like 
the game of tennis.  I know that day my donor 
Matthew was by my side as he always is.  
 
A magical thing happened one night.  Tommy, I, and 
two friends who I met on social media went to dinner 
at a Mexican restaurant.  We met a lovely woman who 
was a donor mom.  She was kind and generous and 
full of love.  I never had the privilege of meeting my 
donor family and have never given up hope that I will.  

We may not have 
received the gift of life 
from her son but she 
was special to each of 
us and we were 
special to her.  I got a 
sense of peace when 
I was with her that 
night and it made me 
feel truly special.  
 
I hope my health is 

good enough to compete in the 2016 games in 
Cleveland.  Every person may come from a different 
state and a different team but to me, at least, we all 
won the gold medal!!  Each transplant recipient won 
the gold medal in the form of the Gift of Life. 

!
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Transplant Games:  Kathleen Gerlach 
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My name is Kathleen Gerlach and I am a 3 time 
kidney transplant recipient.  My last transplant lasted 
30 years from a deceased donor and I will be 
celebrating my 9 year anniversary with my 3rd 
transplant on Sept 8th.  It was my honor and privilege 
to have attended the 2014 Transplant Games of 
America as a member of Team Liberty.  However, 
none of this would have been possible without my 
"Gift of Life" from my altruistic living donor and friend, 
Julianna Kirk. 
 
 

Jennifer Lentini at Right on the 
Medal Stand 

Jennifer with Donor Mom and New Friends!
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This Olympic 
style event is 
designed to 
celebrate the 
Gift of Life 
through 
transplantation 
as well as 
highlight the 
need for more 
donors.  I 
participated in 
swimming 
where I received a bronze medal in 100m 
breaststroke, and two silvers in 200m women's relays. 
The Games allowed me to connect with old friends, 
meet new recipients and donor families, and enjoy a 
special Community of people who understand 
everything we go through and the life we all live.  
They become your transplant family!  I connected with 
my Quarter Century Club family (transplant recipients 
who have had their transplants for 25 years and over) 
at a special dinner at the Aquarium.  When others see 
the longevity of our transplants, and see what we can 
accomplish, it gives hope and inspiration, whether 
they have recently received a new transplant or are 
on the waiting list.  When the QCC walked into the 
stadium for opening ceremonies, I was overwhelmed 
with the outpouring of people wanting to shake my 
hand.  It really came home to me again on how lucky I 
was to receive this gift of life.  I have been to 14 U.S. 
Transplant Games, and each time, I am overcome 
with the emotion of the magnitude of the miracle we 
have all received.  As each team from every state in 
the U.S. walks in, the applause is thundering, filling 
my pounding heart with gratitude for my life.  We are 
all walking miracles! Then, when the donor families 
walk in last, everyone stands and cheers, for without 
them and their gifts to us, there would be no us!  As 
the Opening Ceremony came to a close, they lit the 
torch and had amazing fireworks light the sky.  There 
are no words to express the emotion and excitement 
you feel. 
 
At the closing ceremonies, so many thoughts run 
through my mind!  Gratitude above all else, but a tinge 
of sadness at saying goodbye to new and old friends 
we've made during the week.  I met such wonderful 
people, and listened to and shared many heartfelt 
stories.  They will forever be a part of me.  The events 
and activities will forever be cherished memories!  I 
am always in awe and humbled by my experiences. 
Hopefully I will see them in two years at the next 
Games in Cleveland, Ohio. 
 
 

The Games are just not 
about the competition, 
because win or lose, we 
are all Gold Medal 
winners for surviving 
and receiving our "Gift 
of Life"!  The Games 
are about the power of 
human connection, life 
giving donation, support 
and friendships through 
shared experiences and 
hope!   

 

 
 

 
June General Meeting 

 
Carole Hazan MD was the special guest speaker 
at the Long Island TRIO General Meeting in 
June.  Dr. Hazan is a dermatologist who practices 
at the Aesthetic and Surgical Dermatology of NY 
office in New Hyde Park and serves as a Clinical 
Assistant Professor in the Department of 
Dermatology at the NYU Langone Medical 
Center.  The  topic  of  Dr.  Hazan’s  presentation  
was  “Skin  Conditions  in  Organ  Transplant  
Patients,”  a  topic  of  much  consideration  by  LI  
TRIO’s  membership  because  patients’  
immunosuppressive drugs create a state in which 
the immune surveillance and eradication of 
damaged skin cells and precancerous changes 
are impaired.   Without a properly functioning 
immune  system,  the  body  isn’t  as  efficacious  in  
defending these damages, subsequently allowing 
cancerous cells to more easily proliferate and 
metastasize.  Heart, lung, and kidney organ 
transplant recipients have a higher risk of skin 
cancer than other organ transplant patients.  Dr. 
Hazan’s presentation went on to discuss skin 
cancer risk factors, the two main types of skin 
cancer (melanoma and non-melanoma) and 
emphasized the timely detection and treatment of 
squamous cell melanoma, the most common 
form of skin cancer among transplant recipients.  
Altering immunosuppressive drug regimens may 
be warranted in the treatment of skin cancers.  
Dr. Hazan emphasized that transplant patients 
should see a dermatologist for a complete full 
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body check at least once a year or even more 
often if there is prior history of skin cancer. 

 

Dr. Carole Hazan with LI TRIO President Dave Rodgers 

After the presentation, LI TRIO members took the 
opportunity to make the most of Dr.  Hazan’s  
expertise via an extensive question-and-answer 
session. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Caring For The Caregiver 
 

Caring For The Caregiver 
(www.caringforthecaregiver.org) is an organization 

that provides support for caregivers.  Many members 
of Long Island TRIO have been called upon to provide 

care for transplant recipients and those waiting for 
organs to become available.  Participants in “Caring” 

meet four times a month at a Syosset location to 
discuss their experiences and are encouraged to 

consider or take action, and to report back at the next 
meeting.    Caregiver’s  Fairs  are  held  periodically  at  

different locations and help to provide caregivers with 
awareness of their life choices.  Check the website of 

this worthy organization for more information. 

Long Island TRIO At Freeport Nautical Mile 
Festival 

 
Members of Long Island TRIO and the New York 
Organ Donors Network (NYODN) joined forces on 
June 7 to promote organ donation and sign up 
potential donors at the Nautical Mile Festival in 
Freeport.  Pictured below (left to right) are Kathy Vliet, 
Jim Vliet, Tommy Bolger, Jennifer Lentini and Karen 
Cummings.  
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Freeport Mayor Robert T. Kennedy (right) stopped by 
to speak with the volunteers. 
 

 
 
 

Have An Interesting Story? 
Every transplant recipient, donor, and support person has a 
story  to  tell.    Let’s  find  out  about  one  another.    Contact  
Howie Pohl, the LI TRIO Newsletter Editor, to be 
interviewed.  He can be reached via email at 
litrionews@gmail.com or telephone (631) 884-0482. 

 
 

LI TRIO Appreciation Dinner 
 

The Inn at New Hyde Park hosted the LI TRIO Appreciation 
Dinner on June 26. The event was created to honor those 
who have given service to the principles of organ donation 
and transplantation support. 
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CORRECTION 

The August 2014 LI TRIO Newsletter contained an 

article on the Transplant Games of America to be held 

in Houston in July.  The article stated that Long Island 

TRIO will sponsor athletes at $200 per athlete up to a 

limit of $2000.  The correct figure for the limit is 

actually $1000. 

http://www.caringforthecaregiver.org/
mailto:litrionews@gmail.com
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President’s  Corner 

As the summer of 2014 counts down, LI TRIO is 
preparing for its most precious event of the year.  
The Rededication of The Rose Garden where we 
recognize and pay respect and honor to our 
Living Donors & Donor families, for The Gift Of 
Life, that they have bestowed upon us.  Truly this 
annual Rededication of our Rose Garden is just a 
small way we can pay Honor to our HEROS and 
their families who gave so generously to give us 
a second chance at LIFE.  

 

Each  year’s  Rose  Garden  Ceremony  is  very  
special, as the speakers change but the theme 
remains the same, the Lives saved by the Gift of 
Organ Donation and Transplantations.  The event 
will be Saturday, September 20, 2014 from 12pm 
– 2pm at: The Rose Garden @ Eisenhower Park, 
located near parking fields 6 - 6a, behind the 
Lannin House.  Our guest speakers will include 
Donor families, Transplant recipients, Healthcare 
professionals and elected officials.  

 

Though we have this second chance, what are 
we doing with it?  

 Do you know that we still have 18 – 19 
people dying each day, due to the lack of 
organs?  

 Do you know that the Waiting list goes up 
each year, currently at 134,000 
candidates? 

 Do you know that New York State ranks 
49 out of 50 states, with the second lowest 
percent (22%) of eligible candidates 
signed up as donors on the registry 
(National average is about 42%).  

 Do you know that many transplant patients 
face the chance of needing a second 
transplant during their lifespan?  Do you 
know that LI TRIO provides Education, 
Support, Awareness and Advocacy in 
Organ Donation and Transplantation and 
is committed to improving the quality of 
those touched by the miracle of Organ 
Donation and Transplantation? 

 Do you know that the LI TRIO Speakers 
bureau reached over 7000 people over the 
last 12 month? 

 Would YOU like to help, give back and pay 
it forward or volunteer?  For opportunities 
please contact us at 516 620-5900 or 
email drlitrio@gmail.com. 

 
Dave Rodgers 
President LI TRIO 

 

!
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LI TRIO Tribute Cards 
Florence Sosna has LI TRIO Donation Tribute 
Cards  “In  Memory  Of”  or  “In  Honor  Of”  a  
loved one. 

You can contact Florence at 516-482-2908. At 
your request, Florence will customize, 
address and mail the card to your party in 
honor of a loved one and/or special occasion 
or in memory of a loved one. 
 

 

 

As of July 25, 2014, there were 122,877 

candidates for transplantation waiting to 

receive an organ. 

mailto:drlitrio@gmail.com
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Chapter Officers 

Co-Presidents:  Ed Burki and Dave Rodgers 
Treasurer:  Walter Ruzek 
Secretary:  Jo Michaels 
Immediate Past President:  Mike Sosna 
 
The content of this publication including text, graphics, images, and 
other material contained herein is for informational purposes only. The 
content is not intended to be a substitute for professional legal advice, 
tax advice, professional medical advice, diagnosis, or treatment. 
Always seek the advice of your physician or other qualified health 
provider with any medical questions you may have. 
 
LI TRIO Main Number/Hotline     Jerry Sosna       516-620-5900 
Welcome Committee     Call Hotline 
E-Mail Tree -Outgoing email     Joe LaBarbera     .litrio@optonline.net 
Corresponding Secretary     Ruth Pohl     631-884-0482 
Website Design, Legislative Initiatives and 
Public Policy     Mike.Sosna     516-902-8111 
Special Projects     Ed Burki     516-620-3700 
Rose Garden Logistics     Dave Rodgers     516-449-1421 
Rose Garden Program     Jo Michaels     516-798-8411 
Donor Families and Social Secretary Barbara Musto  516-314-5793 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Database Manager     Howie Pohl     631-884-0482 
School Speakers     Jeff Fenn     516-799-9447 
The Ways and Means Committee and 
Holiday Party Chairpersons     Florence and Jerry Sosna   516-482-2908 
Publicity    Iris Edelson     516-627-2918 
 
Newsletter  
Howie Pohl - Editor 
 
Address all correspondence to: 
LI TRIO 
PO Box 81 
Garden City NY 11530 
 

 Visit www.litrio.org for more information and 
articles about transplantation. 

 Become a friend of TRIO on Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/groups/TRIOgroup/ 

 Call our hotline:  (516) 620-5900 
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